
Ηλεκτρονικό Μήνυμα 23.11.2013
του Μητροπολίτη Ανατολικής Αμερικής και Νέας Υόρκης κ. Ιλαρίωνα,

Πρωθιεράρχη της Ρωσικής Ορθόδοξης Εκκλησίας της Διασποράς
προς τον Μητροπολίτη Μεσογαίας και Λαυρεωτικής κ. Νικόλαο για τον

π.Ποιμένα

To: His Eminence, Metropolitan Nikolaos of Mesogaias & Lavreotikis,

Your Eminence!

I am the First Hierarch of the Russian Orthodox Church Outside of Russia (ROCOR), which
has its headquarters and main cathedral in New York City.

Recently, I have been informed that the cleric known as Father Poimena and the monastery
known as Moni Myrelaion at the foot of Mount Hymettus claim to be in communion with the
Russian Orthodox Church Outside of Russia. They have even posted my photograph on their
website.

I would like to assure you that neither Fr Poimena nor this monastery have ever been in
communion with ROCOR and are not at the present time. I have written to them requesting
the immediate removal of this misleading and false statement from their website and also
my photograph.

Please be assured of my sincere and heartfelt respect for Your Eminence.

Asking your holy prayers!

+ Metropolitan Hilarion of Eastern America & New York,
First Hierarch of the Russian Orthodox Church Outside of Russia
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